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UN Office of Counter-Terrorism on the opening of its new Programme Office. 
 
The UN Office on Drugs and Crime is proud to support parliamentary cooperation 
against terrorism. 
 
As legislators, parliamentarians have the power to put in place comprehensive 
legal frameworks aligned with international standards, for more effective criminal 
justice responses to terrorism and violent extremism. 
 
As community and national leaders, they can be important agents of peace and 

regional organizations as we support Member States to implement the 19 
international instruments against terrorism on the national level. 
 



As part of the IPU-UN Joint Programme on Countering Terrorism and Violent 
Extremism Conducive to Terrorism since 2018, UNODC has been leading an 
analysis of counter-terrorism legislation in Burkina Faso, Mali and Niger. 
 
Once finalized, the results of this work will be shared with our counterparts in the 
Ministries of Justice of the three countries, and will constitute the basis for a 
legislative review. 
 
This is an important dimension of our support to the Sahel region, which faces 
particularly strong cross-border threats to peace and security. 
 
Based on recommendations by the UN Counter-Terrorism Executive Directorate, 
our office is in the process of expanding our legislative analysis activities to Sub-
Saharan Africa and the MENA region, as well as Latin America. We count on 
UNOCT’s continued support in this regard. 
 
Together with IPU and OCT, we have also contributed to the drafting of model 
legislative provisions on victims of terrorism. 
 
Hundreds of parliamentarians, practitioners, experts, representatives of victims’ 
associations, and victims themselves from some 80 countries in the MENA 
region, the Sahel, Europe and Central Asia were consulted as part of this 
inclusive process. 
 
The model provisions will be finalized by the end of the year, and we hope they 
will be a valuable resource for Member States seeking to adopt legislation in line 
with international norms, and driven by a victim-centred approach. 
 
They also aim to enhance collaboration among parliaments, so that more 
legislators can draw upon international good practices and successful strategies. 
 
The model provisions focus on the right of victims to compensation, recognition 
and remembrance; assistance and support for victims of terrorism; protection of 
privacy and dignity; the role of victims’ associations and non-governmental 




